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Addison Gardens Allotments    SPRING NEWSLETTER No. 5       May 2010
After a warm and very dry April the weather in the past couple of weeks since the AGM has been appalling.  Although we needed the rain, the cold and the northerly winds have been most unwelcome.  Let us hope that it warms up soon.

Jeff is sending you the AGM minutes so please take a few moments to read them.  He has developed the excellent AGAA website which should eventually be the principle means of communication between the committee and members and between members themselves.  Jeff will be explaining how to subscribe to the site and we would encourage you to have a look at it on a regular basis – up to date information on your allotments is posted there.

On next Friday 14 May, our contractor John Palmer will be cutting the grass on the common areas as well as other necessary works.  As he uses heavy equipment we would request that members do not park on the site whilst he is working there – and also please make sure that children are not around on that day.  John, who is a plotholder on Elm Road Allotments, has helped members on our site with heavy work on their plots.  If you need some help you can contact him via his website: www.akimdal.com.

At the AGM some members requested that we run a plant and seed exchange.  To that end we have set up a table on the upper field car park where you can leave any surplus plants (please label them) and maybe pick up some others.  As regards a seed exchange, we suggest that for this year members chat with neighbours – eventually the website might prove to be a useful means of seed exchange.  (Joan has unusual varieties of bean seeds – just give her a call on 8549 8424).

Two principle decisions were made at the AGM.  Subject to planning consent (RBK Planning Committee meetings in July) a compost toilet will be built in the woodland near the large oak tree on the upper field.  Also, a gated opening will be made between the two fields later this year. You will find more information on these in the AGM minutes and we will keep you informed on progress and any necessary work parties later in the year.

Phill Hughes and the environmental sub-group have suggested enhancing the woodland and the boggy area on the lower field.  This will involve clearing rubbish and planting new boundary hedges/trees.  It also means that members must not dump soil, carpets, broken glass, stones and other rubbish in the woodland and next to the allotment site boundaries.   Dumping soil is not sensible even if it has couch grass attached to it, and any non-compostable materials must be removed by plotholders to the Council Waste Centre.  Any such rubbish in the common areas is detrimental to the flora and fauna that we hope to encourage.

RBK Environmental Health recently received a complaint about bonfire smoke drifting towards the adjoining houses.  Please make sure that when you have a bonfire the material is dry and the wind is from the South-West (ie blowing away from the houses).  Please see RBK advice at http://www.kingston.gov.uk/eg14_domestic_bonfires-3.pdf.

Remember that you will find copies of the NASLG magazine `Allotment and Leisure Gardener` to borrow in the two communal sheds.  There are many useful and interesting articles in the magazine.

Also, news of two Allotment Open Days/Plant Sales in the next two weeks:

-Kingston Horticultural Society at Park Road Allotments (far end of Park Road, Kingston) on Saturday 15 May at 10.15am to 2.30pm.

-Beverley Park Allotments in Park View, New Malden on Saturday 22 May at 2-5pm. 

There will be refreshments available, and it is always interesting to see other allotments.

I wish everyone a good growing season, and warmer weather soon!

Karol Smal   

Chairman   

On behalf of the AGAA Committee

